Part 1 (Open to the public)
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE LEADER OF THE COUNCIL

To the: CABINET BRIEFING

On:
Tuesday, 9 December, 2003

TITLE: GREATER MANCHESTER FIRE AUTHORITY'S DRAFT INTEGRATED RISK MANAGEMENT PLAN

RECOMMENDATIONS:
Cabinet are requested to consider that part of the Greater Manchester Fire Authority's Draft Integrated Risk Management Plan in so far as it relates to Salford and to make any comments thereon for submission to the Fire Authority during the course of the consultation period (3rd November, 2003 to 30th January, 2004)

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:


1.1 Under the White Paper "Our Fire and Rescue Service" all Fire Authorities are required to develop a draft Integrated Risk Management Plan, which gives an Authority the chance to determine locally how to best allocate its resources to make the area it covers safer.

1.2 The draft Plan concentrates on how the Authority can best strike an effective balance between preventing fires, protecting people from fire and most importantly responding to fires and other emergencies.

1.3 The  draft Plan sets out new ways of working and proposes changes to the way resources are deployed, to optimise emergency cover and further improve safety in the community. It also continues the established shift of emphasis and resources from intervening at fires and other emergencies when they happen to preventing them from happening

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Letter and Draft Integrated Risk Management Plan from the Greater Manchester Fire Service dated 3rd November, 2003

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
n/a

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
n/a

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
n/a

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
n/a

CONTACT OFFICER:
Keith Clare (793 3009)

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
ALL WARDS

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

DETAILS:
The proposals in so far as they relate to Salford, together with a profile of the City are contained in the appendix to this report
Appendix

GREATER MANCHESTER FIRE AUTHORITY’S RISK INTEGRATED MANAGEMENT PLAN

Proposal affecting Salford

Eccles Fire Station:-

To remove the Emergency Salvage Tender. It is no longer required now that all frontline engines carry state of the art rescue equipment needed for road traffic accidents.

The remaining fire engine crews will use their skills to crew the Water Incident Unit. This has already been done successfully at Heywood fire station and will allow fire-fighters to develop their existing skills more effectively. It will increase both fire-fighting safety and response capability, particularly with regards to water related incidents.

